Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes    February 3, 2020         Memorial Hall
             7 pm
Call to Order: Chair Matt Marchese called the meeting to order at 7 pm. Others present: Selectboard members Bob Manners and Andrew Baker, and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. 
Acceptance of Minutes: Andrew presented a motion to accept the minutes of the January 22 meeting. Bob seconded the motion, which was unanimously approved. 
Noteworthy News: 
· The exit numbers on Route 91 will soon be changing. The exit numbers correspond with mileage.
Department Liaison Reports:

Senior Center Restroom Project – Bob reported that he found only one company that makes ADA compliant units. He has also found a company that makes pre-fabricated covered walkway units. This project would be expensive enough to need to go out for bids and it would be a capital expense to go before Town Meeting. Before this project goes further, the Senior Center will poll members to see if they would use a portable restroom unit.
Town Hall – The annual town audit will be starting on February 18. Terry, along with the treasurer and collector have met with the firm that is now pursuing delinquent taxes. The firm is actively working on seven delinquencies in land Court. 

Highway Department – The department is looking at a capital expense of $150,000 to purchase a fairly new, but used, dump truck. The Town Administrator has advertised the vacant laborer/truck driver position.

FRCOG – Andrew attended a recent budget meeting. The budget has increased due to taking on some of the functions of the former Hampshire County Council of Governments. The collective purchasing department now has two fulltime employees, as does the health department. 
Police Department – members of the Select Board interviewed a candidate for the full-time police officer position.  The Town Administrator posted the position internally.
Senior Center – The Senior Center is in the process of presenting their annual budget,  to the three member towns.
Village Partnership – A technical assistance grant had been received for an economic development survey, but there may not have been enough funding to update the economic portion of the Master Plan. The Planning Board has been notified that an economic development plan should include Buckland and the Business Association.

Appointments: 
7:15 pm Whit Sanford RE: Grant Opportunity – After volunteering to work on the holiday lights, Whit and the decorations committee realized that there were several things deficient in the village involving electrical outlets and fixtures, etc. both for the holiday lighting and other year- round lighting needs. Whit hopes to submit an application to the Mass Development Commonwealth Places Grant for $30,000.  The grant requires an equal match. Whit presented a bullet point list of seven projects that she hopes to accomplish with the funds. It is planned to raise the matching $30,000 through crowd funding led by an organization called Patronicity. Bob pointed out that just one of the proposed projects, new electrical outlets and fixtures, could easily cost $30,000 or more. Terry has already requested that as part of the CDBG engineering plan for Bridge Street that the cost of an electrical upgrade be included. Another project proposed by Whit would be to have lighted stars on the Iron Bridge year-round as a visual way to connect the two sides of the village. Andrew mentioned that some years ago a lighted installation near the bridge received some pushback for residents who did not want to see additional lights. Aside from a letter of support, Whit did not request any action from the Selectboard. 
Old Business:
Police Station Renovation Project – The floors at the new police station are installed and the painting is finished. It is time to determine the exact completion date so that the Town can plan a grand opening. The Board is thinking of dedicating a room to a citizen. The Select Board needs to think about the use of the space not used by the Police Department.
Renewal of Orchard Lese RE: 4.0 acres on Colrain-Shelburne Road – The Assessor’s Office confirmed that the amount being charged for rent of the parcel is fair market value. The Hagers have sent a letter of intent to continue the lease. The Board is comfortable in offering the Hagers the lease as long as the town is not burdened with rent collection. Further discussion will take place at the next meeting.

Proposed Bylaw Revisions for Annual Town Meeting – Moderator Sylvia Smith has fine- tuned the language regarding the counting of Town Meeting votes requiring a two-thirds majority vote. The first step would be a voice vote. If the moderator is in doubt of the outcome, she may call for a standing vote. If the outcome is still in question or if requested by seven voters, a vote may be taken by ballot. The Board questioned the standing vote, feeling some voters may be unable to stand. Andrew suggested adding “or equal signal” after the word standing. Terry will make sure this revision is indeed the final one. This change will need to go before Town Meeting. There will be other changes to the bylaws. The Animal Control Officer wants to standardize language regarding animal issues. There is also the proposed change in name from Selectmen to Select Board.

Policy for Documenting, Releasing & Honoring Requests for Minutes (revised) – As discussed at the last meeting, the main change is to have minutes and agendas posted to the town website. Both Terry and Town Clerk Joe Judd have worked on the changes. Bob put forth a motion to accept the policy for documenting, releasing and honoring requests for minutes as revised. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
New Business: None
Andrew presented a motion to accept the resignation of Marshall Dix with regret. Bob seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.  Andrew presented a second motion authorizing the Town Administrator to advertise the laborer/truck driver position with the Highway Department. Bob seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
Correspondence: None
Any Other Business: None
Public Comment: None

Adjournment: At 8 pm, a motion was made by Andrew to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved.
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
